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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200602016
Thank you for your requests in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Could I ask that you provide me with the same information that was sent to me on 15 November 2019. This was in response to an identical request relating to 2016, 2017 and 2018 (FOI: 191018007). The two categories used are presented below: 
- Cases where Investigation recommended further action, or which progressed to Conduct and Discipline action

- Cases where Investigation recommended No Further Action.

Your request has been handled under the FOIA. And given data already received under FOI 191018007, we have interpreted your request as seeking updated data from April 2018 to March 2019 i.e. 2018/19 financial year which is our latest publication date.  
I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested and I have provided at Table 1 in the attached excel spreadsheet data covering the period from April 2018 to March 2019.
You will note that some figures in the table is presented as ‘~’. This represents low figures in the range of two or fewer, or sub-total figures that may be deduced from its component figures. The figures withheld constitutes personal data and as such exempt from disclosure under section 40(2) of FOIA. 
If a request is made for information and the total figure amounts to two or fewer, or if a sub-total could be deduced from its component, the MoJ must consider whether this could lead to the identification of individuals and whether disclosure of this information would be in breach of our statutory obligations under the General Data Protection Regulation and/or the Data Protection Act 2018. 
In this instance we believe that the release of the figures represented with the sign ‘~’ would if combined with other information already in the public domain, risk identification of the individual/s to whom it relates. For this reason, MoJ has chosen not to provide the true number represented by the sign ‘~’. Figures represented by the sign should not be assumed as it is used as a replacement value from which it would be difficult to isolate or extract any individual data.
Personal data can only be released if to do so would not contravene any of the data protection principles set out in Article 5(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation and section 34(1) of the Data Protection Act 2018. 
We believe releasing the information into the public domain as requested would be unlawful. Individuals have a clear and strong expectation that their personal data will be held in confidence and not disclosed to the public under the FOIA.  
This is an absolute exemption and does not require a public interest test.
The vast majority of prison officers and other staff carry out their duties to high standards, however a small minority who fall short of those standards are held to account. 
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